Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday March 18th.2024
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.O’Connor Mrs.C.Quinton  Mr.R.Wilks 
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)

Apologies: Mrs.M.Rodgers Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   
a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report Thirteen incidents had been reported in January.  PC Hales was present and gave an overview of police activities in the area. He was asked to look at reports of dog nuisance in Abbey Close and parking issues involving untaxed vehicles at Abbey Road. 
c) NCC & BDC Reports Mr.Roper confirmed that the NCC share of Council tax had increased by 4.99% and that BDC share of Council tax had increased to a £5 increase on band D.  The Greater Norwich Local Plan was due to be signed off by BDC later in March and it would include a limit of 50 dwellings on the designated area off West Lane. Discussions on waste site opening hours was ongoing.
d) Norwich Airport Committee n/a
e) St.Faiths Centre Cllr.Browne reported that membership was back up to 2018 levels and finances were healthy.
f) Full Council 
1. Apologies as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe – Mission Room trustee. Cllr.Wilks – Grass cutting
3. Minutes of the meeting on February 19th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Co-option Mrs.Christine Quinton was co-opted as a member of the Council and signed the declaration of acceptance of office. 
5. Reports The Clerk reported that all allotment rents had been paid and all tenants had been advised of the increase from January 2025. Dog bins had been out of stock but the order had now been placed for a replacement at Horsham Park.
6. Planning Applications 










2024/0266  94 Old Norwich Road (listed building) Conversion of garage, new windows and door, creation of loft storage – No objection.






2024/0756  14 St.Mary’s Close  Single storey rear extension - No objection.
7. Working Party The suggestion of a multi-use games area (MUGA) at the centre was under review but the cost would mean that this was an aspiration and would have to wait until further funding became available. The Clerk reported that he had concluded a successful negotiation with BDC which would enable s.106 funds held by BDC to be used for the proposed new play area at Horsham Park. The Council agreed to proceed with this project and would get confirmation of the quote of £124,995+VAT and then place the order.
8. Verge Cutting After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that it would be beneficial to take the urban cutting “in house” as this would give the Council more control over the cutting and a quotation from PJD in the sum of £2,725.00/annum was accepted. The Clerk would confirm the arrangements for re-charging with NCC. The cost to the Parish Council was likely to be in the region of £900/year.
9. Defibrillator The Clerk had written to the St.Faiths Centre who had confirmed that they would fund installation of the cabinet and 50% of the cost of the defibrillator and cabinet. The Clerk would place the order and liaise with the Centre.
10. Bus Shelter Concern was expressed at the access step to the converted shelter from Newton Park and the potential need for a ramp. Cllr.Wilks would inspect and report to the next meeting.
11. Correspondence None
12. Accounts  
Cheques Signed:









Npower

Street Light electricity (inc.VAT)


£98.56

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses


£665.97
Wave


Blind Lane Allotments



£12.17

Wave


Coltishall Lane Allotments (Credit)

-£91.32
T.T.Jones

Quarterly Maintenance Charge (inc.VAT)
£581.99
N.Howe

Hedge Cutting (inc.VAT)



£180.00

Roadware

Dog Bin (inc.VAT)




£169.14

Mission Room
Room Hire (3 months inc. heating)

£43.40

B.Coe


Repairs at Newton Park



£85.00


13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would report overgrown footpaths at Old Norwich Road and would write to BDC Planning enforcement about potential business use at a property in Abbey Road. The Clerk was asked to make Highways Issues a permanent agenda item for future meetings.
14. Date of next meeting  April 15th. 7.30 p.m.
